Dr. Eric Prater Superintendent San Luis Coastal School District 1500 Lizzie Street San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

Dear Dr. Prater:

We are writing to you as a group of students concerned about the impact of Climate Change on our world and future. We believe schools have the potential to make positive, tangible environmental change in the world while teaching students to be stewards of their communities, the earth, and its resources.

The California PTA adopted a "Climate Change is a Children's Issue" resolution in 2015 that urges school districts to serve as role models for practices that promote energy conservation, alternative energy sources, reducing dependency on automobile travel and encouraging sustainable practices.

Numerous other school districts have since adopted similar Climate Change Resolutions including Harmony, Sebastopol, San Diego, San Francisco, Portland and Seattle School Districts. San Luis Coastal can be a role model for other districts in our area to follow to make a cleaner, more sustainable world.

We are proposing a similar climate change resolution for the San Luis Coastal School District. We feel strongly as young people that Climate Change will affect our future and this resolution is a great step forward into a healthy future for generations to come. We ask that you join as our partners in this effort to make a positive impact in our world and community.

We have received overwhelming support from students at SLO High School and the community and have a petition we've circulated in support of the resolution.

We would like to request a time to meet with you and talk about addressing the Board of Supervisors on the Climate Change Proposal.

Thank you.

Jordyn Bauer Atalie Manning Laura Galanos